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Performance to date 
(8th December 2020 – 21st February 2022)



Monthly performance (February 2022)



COVID-19 vaccination as a condition of 
deployment for all healthcare workers

• On 31 January 2022 the government announced plans to revoke the VCOD 
legislation subject to a public consultation and parliamentary approval process. 

• Guidance advised to not issue any notice of dismissals as a result of vaccination 
status due to plans to revoke the legislation. 

• A consistent approach agreed with ICS to pause formal meetings and processes 
until the outcome of the public consultation and parliamentary approval process.

• The government have announced three factors will be taken forward following the 
formal process to revoke the legislation
– Regulatory bodies have been requested to emphasise registrants professional responsibility 

regarding vaccinations, including COVID-19. 

– The NHS have been asked to review policies on the hiring of new staff and deployment of existing 
staff, taking into account their vaccination status – national guidance is awaited 

– The DHSC will consult on updating the DHSC Code of Practice, which applies to all CQC providers of 
health and social care in England. 



SFH workforce vaccination (All)

Due to loss of NIMS access we are no longer able to provide an updated position on this data.



SFH workforce vaccination (Substantive)

Due to loss of NIMS access we are no longer able to provide an updated position on this data.


